Date & Time:		May 9, 2022				7:00PM

Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building

Present:		Supervisor, Ronald Smith, Councilmen; John Lysyczyn, William Glosick, Hal Bailey, Roger Knowles; Attorney, Jeffrey Squires

Also Present:		Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard; Deputy Town Clerk, Trevor Parke; Code Enforcer, James Northup; Dog Control Officer, Carl Tuttle.  List of public attached

Supervisor Smith opened the Regular Meeting of the Bath Town Board with the pledge of allegiance to the flag at 7:00PM. 

Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Knowles to approve the Board Meeting Minutes for April 11, 2022.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye 

New Business:
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to accept the Supervisor’s Report for April 2022.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk92873951]Resolution #22-52
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Knowles to transfer funds from A2590 Landfill Fees to A1410.4 Town Clerk Contractual in the amount of $185.25. 
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Knowles 			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye


Resolution #22-53
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to transfer funds from B599 Appropriated Fund Balance to B3620.12 Safety Inspection Personal Services #2 in the amount of $6,000.00. 


Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Knowles 			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

Resolution #22-54
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Knowles to adopt the updated Procurement Policy as presented.  (See attached)
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Knowles 			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

Old Business:

Councilman Lysyczyn received quotes from Hunt Engineering for emergency generator and ventilation system for the Highway Garage and emergency generator, ventilation and heating systems for Kanona Fire Department.  A heating system has already been installed in the Highway Barn.  The approximate cost of the systems is $240,000 with $235,000 remaining in ARPA funds that could be used for the proposed water/sewer project to exit 39.

Communications:

Supervisor Smith received notice from Steuben County that they are opting out of the Delaware Solar tax.

[bookmark: _Hlk103251827]Resolution #22-55
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to appoint Michael Palermo to Town of Bath Planning Board to fill the vacancy created by Ken Wheaton’s resignation with term expiring 12/31/2027.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Knowles 			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

Department Reports:

Assessor – Supervisor Smith gave the Assessor’s report.  The contract has been signed between the Town of Bath and Robert Strell to assess all commercial property.

Planning Board – Planning Board Secretary, Trevor Parke gave the Planning Board’s report.

Code Enforcement – Councilman Lysyczyn gave the Code Officer’s report.

Highway – Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard gave the Highway report.  The new ten wheeler is still waiting for a wire harness and still no word on when a new ten wheeler can be ordered. The Freeman Hollow Bridge project is going on schedule. 

Dog Control – Councilman Bailey gave the Dog Control Officer’s report.  A rabies clinic has been scheduled for June 17th from 5pm to 7pm at the Town of Bath Highway Garage.

Attorney – Town Attorney, Jeffrey Squires received a letter from Tim McGill regarding bond counsel services.  He has submitted an agreement to service the Town and has included his fees for consideration.

Village of Bath – Supervisor Smith was contacted by Tony Colomaio requesting assistance with gravel for the roads in Grove Cemetery.

Village of Savona – Savona Trustee, Tina Carson reported that the tee ball fields were cleaned and landscaped by BOCES students. There is a new concession stand, back stops and benches around the Derek Robie Memorial.  She thanked the Bath Highway for assisting with delivering gravel needed to complete the project.

Board Assignments:

Ronald Smith reported that NYSEG extended an invitation to meet and discuss services.  A notice was received from Village of Savona with new water rates.  The Dairy Festival coordinator extended an invitation to all Board members to ride in the parade. Wilkins mine application was received from DEC for comment.

William Glosick gave the Receiver of Taxes report.

John Lysyczyn reported the turning lane on State Route 54 will begin in July along with Amazon’s parking lot.  An informational meeting for the water/sewer project still needs to be scheduled.  He suggested flyers, mailers, posters and advertising on the website and newspaper to get the best attendance. 

Hal Bailey received a call from David Carson with concerns about the proposed sewer project.  Dan Whitmore is the new Fire Chief for Savona Fire Department.  Empire has run cable throughout the village of Savona and is now installing service to homes.  Savona Village Hall’s renovation is on going and they will be putting in a new sidewalk to the building.  The Savona Library will be holding a story hour Thursday.  

Roger Knowles reported the Kanona Fire Department’s news and events.

Public Comment:

David Carson expressed his concerns relative to the cost of a sewer/water system around Salubria Lake.  He suggested the Town consider only a water system.

Trevor Parke thanked the Board for allowing him to attend the NYSTCA conference.

Resolution #22-56
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to pay all audited claims against the Town of Bath as follows was
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Knowles			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
[bookmark: _Hlk66361506]		 Supervisor Smith			Aye
April 2022
[bookmark: _Hlk98332096]Fund			Claim #		Abstract		Amount
A			100			7			$14,597.00
May 2022
Fund			Claim #		Abstract		Amount
A			101-122		8			$  64,440.67
B			34-41			5			$    1,852.08
DA			71-91			5			$  45,379.76
DB			69-82				5			$120,863.79
SL-1			9-10				5			$       321.50
Total										$247,454.80

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to enter into executive session to discuss contract negotiations at 8:25pm.  Passed unanimously.

Motion made by Councilman Knowles, seconded by Councilman Bailey to exit executive session at 8:53pm.  Passed unanimously

Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Knowles to adjourn the meeting of the Bath Town Board at 8:55pm.  Passed unanimously

	Respectfully submitted,

Rhonda Tobias
Bath Town Clerk

 



 










